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President’s Corner

DID YOU KNOW....
Welcome new and returning members.

Most of the board members work full time and
Remember that there will be no meeting in June  we aren’t at home during the day. If you should

as this is our Auction on June 10, 2000 at call a board member during the day, the board
Antonion High School in the Gymnasium. This  member will return your call within 48 hours.
is located at 410 and West Avenue. It is about Please don’t keep calling every 30 minutes if no
1/2 mile outside Loop 410. It is right next to one answers. Cathy
Aggie Park.

WEARABLE ARTS GROUP

If you have any items for the Auction or would Thursday, June 22, 2000 7:00 p.m., Room 100
like to volunteer please contact Bernie Farris at

695-4923 or call the Ops Center at 695-8737 and Ruble Center, 419 E. Magnolia

leave a message for Bernie. ..
e & Come join us as we explore a patchwork and

Thanks te everyone who helped out at quilted fabric manipulation technique.

Haupstrausse in Boerne on May 6, 2000.
There was a lot of interest in what was being
quilted and people asking questions.

Kay Allison — 733-8578 kaySrxn@juno.com

I have come to the conclusion that I need to
finish some projects before 1 start new ones. I *¥** REMINDER ***

have already completed putting 4 tops together
and still have more to do. I’ll send them out to

be quilted and finally have some finished NO GUILD MEETING
projects. It will be nice not to have so many IN JUNE
UFQO’s.

Also, I have put the final touches on my vacation GSAQG AUCTION
in Upstate New York from July 27 to July 31st.
Everything is paid for and confirmed. I hope this ATE: June 10, 200? )

year to visit more quilt shops and also see the OCATION: Antomo.n High School

Falls flowing again. Last year was the first time I Gymnasium )

had ever seen the Falls bone dry. I plan to visit West Avenue outsnde.Loop 410
some of my old classmates as they are having a approximately 1/2 mile next
large reunion that involves all the classes. to Aggie Park.

We’ll see you at the Auction on June 10th at
Antonion High School.




FUTURE ACTIVITIES
JTUNE 1-4 Folklife Festival

TUNE 10 GSAQG Anmnual Auction

JULY 7 Workshop - Virginia Walton - Log
Cabin Stars

JULY 8 Guild Meeting
Virginia Walton - Mini-Color

Workshop
FULY 9-14 Summer Retreat

%CHEDULE FOR OPS CTR.
12499 St. Hwy. 16N

(Bandera Road)

DAYTIME

Mon., Tues.,, Wed:  9am-4pm
Fr1. 9am-3pm

EVENING & WEEKENDS

Thurs.(1st & 3rd): 6pm-9pm

Sat. (3rd,4th,5th) 10am-2pm

Sun. (2nd) 12pm-4pm

NOTE: We will do our best to maintain these
hours. Since emergencies arise, call 695-8737 tg
check that the Op. Ctr. is open.

GSAQG 2000-01 BD OF DIRECTORS

Pres. *: Cathy Baisley 694-0343
Pres. ProTeam: Renee Bradley 647-7818
1st V Pres: Marilyn Bellows 680-9229
Pnd V Pres: Kay Allison 733-8578
Sec.*: Charlotte Keener 490-2312
reas.: Garnette Hanson 521-8707
rog. Dir. Larry Beauchamp  561-0719]
ves. Dir: Nadine Darby 674-7639)
omm O/R*: Ida Tyson 479-3404

arlimentarian Sylvia Jolet
Terms expire Dec. 2000 Bold is Open

2000 GSAQG Chairpersons

Advertising  Barbara Wofford
Sherry Allred
Bemie Farris
Virginia Wright
Kitty Janiga
Nancy Klaemer
Jeannette Jay
Betty Tope
Larry Beauchamp
Joan Bradshaw
Lucille Shean
Janet Rutherford
Lucille Shean
Mary Ruth Flores
Carol Rouse
Gloria Hammond
Jan Mueller
Amy Cottrell
Ruth Felty
Jeannette Jay
Rosa Lee Clary
Carol Rouse
Loveta Fowler
Carol Rouse
Loveta Fowler
Gamnet Szurek
Lois Reeh
Elaine Staller
Style Show’00 Carol Bryant
Sun & Shadows Valerie Arcement
Mary Ruth Flores
Viva Botanica Charlotte Keener
Nadine Darby
Martlyn Bellows
Wearable Arts Kay Allison
Welcoming  Carrie Lyons
Doris Patterson
Ellie Williams
Yth Alternatives Jean Powell

Archivist

Auction 2000

Bee Keeper

Bright Hopes

Bring/Brag

Facility Fund

Comm. Ed
Directory
Folk Life

Houston Bus

ITC
Library
Magazines

Membership

Newsletter
Op Center

Patterns
Photo
Publicity
QPC- AM
QPC-PM

Qlt Show’01
Retreat 01/01
Retreat 07/00

Secret Pal

Videos

Webmaster

736-0810
656-0237
695-4323
641-9604
622-9522
655-6184
924-2451
696-4138
561-0719
341-8506
696-1879
490-2237
696-1879
694-6059
699-9363
590-6406
622-3945
684-0516
695-8332
924-2451
824-2707
699-9363
945-8230
699-9363
945-8230

344-2653
822-8338
479-8611
349-4456
694-6059
490-2312
674-7639
680-9229
733-1744

684-6425
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BOARD MEETING MAY 8, 2000

Board members present: Cathy Baisley, Kay
Allison, Garnette Hanson, Renee Bradley,
Marilyn Bellows, Ida Tyson, and Charlotte
Keener

The meeting was called to order by President
Cathy Baisley at 7:15 at the OP’S. Center.

The minutes of the last Board Meeting were
approved at the General Meeting in April.
Treasurer Gamnette Hanson reported Frost Bank
balance as $276.43 and Jefferson Bank balance
as $29,826.56. ‘

Cathy reported that our regular meeting place at
Harvest Fellowship Church may not be available
until November due to remodeling. The June
meeting will be the Auction at Antonion High
School.. The Z-Bee asked for permission to sell
raffle tickets at our next General meeting.
Marilyn moved to allow the sale of raffle tickets,
it was seconded and passed.

Marilyn reported on the Style Show.

Kay discussed the problems with the directory
and the newsletter. Charlotte asked if the Board
minutes will continue to be approved just

prior to the general meeting. They will continue
to do this.

Garnette stated the Auditor needed the hours the
board members put in on guild work a week. A
form was passed and each member filled in her
hours. She reported her findings on using only
one bank. Kay moved that the Treasurer com-
plete the change to Jefferson bank and to get the
Master Card/ Visa set up. It was seconded and
passed.

Ida reported on some of the reports she had
received from the various committee’s. Char-
lotte reported on some of the things the OP”’s
center committee were looking into. A lengthy
discussion followed

Cathy read letters from KLRN.

Meeting Adjourned

Charlotte Keener, Secretary

& STYLE SHOW
“"::ZHALLENGE GARMENTS

We still have a few kits left— one yard of fabric
for $7.50. September seems a long time away,
but the creative process takes time to flow. For
kits: call Barbara Wofford , 736-0810, or Kay
Allison at 733-8578.

We hope our little style show inspired you. Fair
pvarning— Fred Atchley is working on the
challenge and has two garments entered in the
show.

NOTICE

Please check your listing in the directory. Mis-
takes will happen, but we cannot correct them
unless you notify us. E-mail addresses are
changing often. Please keep them up to date.
There will be a list of corrections printed in the
pext Newsletter. Kay Allison — 733-8578,

kaySrxn@juno.com
GSAQG INFORMATION

JOIN GSAQG NOW!

Mail your check (made out to GSAQG) and
SASE to

Gloria Hammond

12226 Lone Shadow Trail

San Antonio, TX 78233-2802

Regular Dues: $20.00 Senior (over 65): $15.00
For further information calt 695-8737 (Op Ctr)

To Change address or phone notify
Gloria Hammond, 596-6406

NEWSLETTER INPUT DEADLINE:

onday after Guild Meeting

t Op Ctr pickup is 4pm Friday before the
1ld meeting. Put in “Newsletter Inputs.”

S Mail to Jan Mueller, 13830 Kinney Rd,
tascosa, TX 78002 received by Monday after
eeting.

matl: janmueller@earthlink net
inal deadline 1s the Monday after the meeting af
pm Phone # 622-3945 (Jan Mueller)




GSAQG MAY GENERAL MEETING

Board Members Present: Cathy Baisley, Ida
Tyson, Charlotte Keener, Larry

Beauchamp, Kay Allison, Renee Bradley,
Marilyn Bellows, and Garnette Hanson.
President, Cathy Baisley, opened the meeting at
10:00 a.m. at the Trninity M.LE. Church Hall.
Secretary, Charlotte Keener, read the minutes of
the last meeting. There was one correction and
then they were approved.

Cathy announced that Lucille Shean was taking
names to quilt at the Folk Life festival on June 1
through 4 at the Texas Cultural Ins.

Raffle tickets were being sold by the Z-Bee and
the Mini Raffle. She welcomed all members and
guests.

Cathy drew out names for Roses in Honor of
Mother’s Day. There were 3 Lucky winners. She
announced the June meeting was The Auction at
Antonion High School.

Marilyn Bellows called for committee reports;
Garnet Szurek—Winter Retreat

Bemie Farris——Auction

Carol Rouse——Auction Boutique

Lois Reeh————Summer Retreat

Style Show——Carol Bryant

Loveta Fowler-2001 Quilt Show—Reach For the
Stars

Kay Allison reported on the membership,
nametags, directory, and newsletter.

Treasurer, Gamnette Hanson gave the Treasurers
report as:

Frost Bank Bal. $276.43 and Jefferson Bank
Bal. as $29,826.56.

1da Tyson thanked all the various workers at all
the Guild functions and thanked the chairpersons
for their reports turned in.

GSAQG MAY GENERAL MEETING

(Continued from previous column)

There were 4 guests and 116 members present. A
request from KLRN for a quilt was read.

by-law Committee Chairman, Betty Opiela,
presented the By-Laws with explanation, intro-
duced her committee. She moved that the
membership decide if the by-laws submitted by
the committee and printed in the newsletter were
acceptable as presented and published. It was
seconded and a discussion followed. Valerie
Arcement moved to accept the By-laws as
printed in the newsletter. It was seconded and
passed.

No Unfinished Business:

Cathy Wallace reported on the OP’s Center
Committee’s Evaluation and the options we
have. A lengthy discussion followed. It was
tabled unti! further research is compieted.
Cathy reported that Harvest Fellowship Church
Hall was undergoing remodeling and would not
be available until November. She has obtained
the Trinity M.E. Church until that time. Martha
Schmidtzinsky moved that we remain at Trinity
M.E. Church. It was seconded, discussed and
passed.

Larry presented the format for today’s program,
our 20th Birthday Party.
Meeting Adjourned

Charlotte Keener, Secretary

ADVERTISEMENT RATES:
/8 pg (Business card 2x3 1/2  $10.00
/4 pg (3 3/8x4 3/4) $15.00
/2 pg (3 3/8x9 1/2)-Vertical ~ $30.00
/2 pg (7x4 3/4) Horizontal $30.00
Full pg (7x9 1/2) $60.00
Insert (1 pg, up to 8 1/2x11)  $70.00
Ad formatting by editor $5.00

To place an ad, call Barbara Wofford 736-0810








































